Ore City ISD School Health Advisory Council
Minutes from December 8, 2016

The Ore City ISD SHAC met on Monday, December 8, 2016, at 4:00pm in the Board Room. Those present included: Mindy Hamilton, Rachel Perez, Nathan Heflin, Rita Clawson, Selenia Cato, Donna Denton, Stephanie Warner, and Ray Deason. Meeting agenda and minutes from the previous meeting on October 18, 2016, were handed out and reviewed.
· A report was given about the Breath of Life Mobile Unit and Smiles of Tomorrow Mobile Dentist visits. Breath of Life saw 8 students with asthma/allergy diagnoses on November 1. Smiles of Tomorrow saw a total of 14 students and staff November 29, December 1, and December 2. They received dental screenings, cleanings, and x-rays.
· All campuses have been conducting canned food drives which will be donated to the Ministerial Alliance to help with those in need in the area.  Each campus is having competitions with rewards for the class who collects the most cans. 
· Rita Clawson reported that the High School StuCo will be hosting their third blood drive of the school year Monday, December 12. Their goal is to have 25 donors. Clawson said that they really need donations from the community to meet their goal. Businesses in the community will be contacted the morning of the drive to ask for help with donations.
· Hamilton announced that the ETMC Mobile Mammogram Unit will be at OCISD on Tuesday, January 31. This is open to staff and the Ore City community. ETMC will be placing an ad in the Longview News Journal to encourage those in the community to register. Medicare, Medicaid, and all insurance is accepted, as well as private pay. Discounts and grants are also available for those without insurance who are in need.
· Hamilton presented Hot Topic: Boost Your Immune System to those present at the meeting. Information was given about ways to boost your immune system as we enter cold and flu season.


[bookmark: _GoBack]The next SHAC meeting was set for Thursday, February 16, 2017, at 4:00pm in the Board Room.
